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HB935 Relating to Agriculture.  
 
Chair Chang, Chair Tsuji and Members of the Committees: 
 
Good afternoon.  My name is Darren Okimoto and I am the Extension Leader for the 
University of Hawai‘i Sea Grant College Program (UH Sea Grant).  I am here today to 
offer testimony in support of the adoption of HB935.   
 
UH Sea Grant conducts research and outreach efforts to promote economic, cultural 
and environmentally sustainable aquaculture activities that reduce pressure on capture 
fisheries and meet the increasing demand for seafood.  As you are aware, Sea Grant 
aquaculture extension activities are jointly funded through the State of Hawai‘i 
Aquaculture Development Program, and focus on industry development to diversify the 
State’s economy. 
 
Continued support from the state is vital to maintaining the high level of commitment 
that Sea Grant made to serve the aquaculture stakeholders in Hawai‘i.  We currently 
support five aquaculture extension specialists and agents who are based throughout the 
main Hawaiian Islands and engage in activities that promote and develop one of the 
fastest growing sectors of diversified agriculture in our state.  These funds will be 
matched by federal funding from the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, 
United States Department of Agriculture and Maui County.   
 
With uncertainty surrounding the federal budget process, the state can help to ensure 
the viability of its aquaculture industry by supporting the passage of HB935.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of this bill, provided that its passage 
does not supplant the Board of Regents approved Biennium Budget request. 
 
If it pleases the Chairs, I would like to submit as part of the written record a letter of 
support from Mr. John Corbin, the former manager of the Aquaculture Development 
Program.  In his letter, Mr. Corbin offers his perspective on the fruitful partnership that 
has developed between Sea Grant and the Aquaculture Development Program, as well 
as references significant extension activities that Sea Grant has contributed in the past 
project year.   








